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Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

Attached please find an original single-sided and two single-sided, black and white copies of 
the proposed resolution for the Board of Supervisors approval, which retroactively authorizes 
the Department of Public Health, Community Behavioral Health Services, to enter into 
Performance Contract No. 18-95270 with the California Department of Health Care Services for 
the term of July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2021. 

The California Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) administers the funding and 
program requirements/standards for the following: Mental Health Services Act, Lanterman­
Petris-Short Act, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness, Community Mental 
Health Services Block Grant, and Crisis Counseling Assistance and Training Program. The 
Department of Public Health, Community Behavioral Health Services (DPH-CBHS) operates the 
aforementioned programs for San Francisco County through the San Francisco Mental Health 
Plan, with all performance, compliance and reporting requirements outlined in the 
Performance Contract. Examples of compliance and reporting standards include, but are not 
limited to, expenditure requirements, minimum service standards, beneficiary protections, and 
fiscal and service reporting requirements. The Performance Contract only includes 
performance requirements and is not attached to funding. The Board of Supervisors approved 
the budget components for these programs during the annual City budget process. 

The following is a list of accompanying documents: 
• San Francisco Performance Contract Agreement No. 18-95270 and exhibits 
• San Francisco Contract 18-95270 Contractor Certification Clause 

DPH requests retroactive approval for this item due to delays in receiving the contract from 
DHCS. DPH-CBHS received the contract on September 17, 2019, which is after the contract 
start date of July 1, 2018. 
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The following persons may be contacted regarding this matter: 

Irene Sung, MD, Interim Director of Behavioral Health Services 
415-255-3742 
lrene.Sung@sfdph.org 

Deborah Sherwood, Ph.D. 
Director of Quality Management, Behavioral Health Services 
415-255-3435 
Deborah .Sherwood @sfdph .erg 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincere! , 

(~//{ 
Grant Colfax, MD -z-z:;_/~ 
Director of Health ( 
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